Fred: 

I understand and share the concern expressed in your e-mail of October 26 (2:47 p.) relating to the potential interpretation of the contract to impose any obligation upon Mr. Berman to renegotiate fees.  Specifically, you suggested deleting the last sentence of the first paragraph on page 1 of  the Scope of Work, that reads "The Contractor may negotiate any fee changes with the Florida Building Commission (FBC) as necessary."  Given the limited duration of this agreement and the strenuous exercise required to get to this point, neither of my clients intend that this language impose a duty on Berman and Associates to further negotiate its fees under the contract.  The contractual language supports that result, as it uses the explicitly permissive "may" with regard to future negotiations. 

The remaining issues raised in your e-mail this morning have been addressed in the amended attachments forwarded by Ms. Drake.  If those and the foregoing meet with Mr. Berman's approval, please forward the contracts to the Department for its execution at your earliest convenience.  Let me know if you require any additional information. 

Thanks, 

James L. Richmond

Deputy General Counsel and

Attorney for the Florida Building Commission

Department of Community Affairs

2555 Shumard Oak Boulevard

Tallahassee, Florida 32399

Board Certified State and Federal Government and Administrative Practice Attorney

**********************************************************************************************************************************************

I left you a voice message this afternoon reminding you that I have three (3) copies of the new contract signed by Ted Berman, and ready for delivery to your office for DCA's signature. 

However, my recollection from our phone conversation last week is that you were going to send me, in lieu of further contract changes, a letter or e-mail setting forth our understanding on several points, which as I recall were the following: (1) Ted is not obligated to further negotiate his fees with FBC, and DCA doesn't expect this issue to come up under the current contract, which expires June 30, 2010; (2) the 5% "penalty" for Ted's late (more than 5 days) remittances to DCA applies from the end of each bi-weekly period; and, (3) clarification of the effective date of the new fees (perhaps in both the contract and in the Attachment A). 

I can send a runner over to deliver the contracts as soon as I hear from you.  and Federal Government and Administrative Practice Attorney
Frederick Dudley | Holland & Knight
Board Certified Construction Lawyer
